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ORDER

DISPOSITION: REGULATION WITHDRAWN

Until November 30, 2005, REDWOOD HEIGHTS WATER CO INC
(Redwood Heights or Company) was a privately-owned, public utility providing service
to 24 apartment buildings with four to five units each in Grants Pass, Oregon. As a
regulated utility, the Company was subject to the Commission’s Annual Revenue Fee
pursuant to ORS 756.310.

On April 2, 2007, the Commission received Redwood Heights’ 2006
Annual Fee Statement with a note stating the Company is no longer incorporated. In
addition, the note stated that the City of Grants Pass began serving the Company’s
customers in December 2005.

Commission Staff’s research with the Corporation Division found that
Redwood Heights completed an Administrative Dissolution on September 16, 2005.

On April 4, 2007, Staff contacted Kathy Mannan who works for the City
of Grants Pass. Ms. Mannan confirmed that the City of Grants Pass began providing
water service to Redwood Heights’ customers on November 30, 2005.

Because the City of Grants Pass now serves the former customers of
Redwood Heights Water Co Inc, the Company is not a public utility as defined in
ORS 757.005.




